COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 1

Tuesday, 7th February, 2006

MOTION  (12)
MOTION:
 Councillor M. Ardagh
"That the Manager examine the situation in relation to Edenbrook Manor and to report on why this estate was not taken-in-charge when it was completed in 1997 and to set out in detail what needs to be done to rectify this matter."

REPORT:
Edenbrook Manor was developed by Clayworth Investments Ltd. under planning permission granted in 1996 (Register Reference S96A/0159)

It was intended by the developer that this estate would not be offered for taking in charge to the council but would remain private and the planning permission required that a management company would be set up to take charge of the maintenance and up-keep of the estate..

The Management Agreement for the maintenance and control of the estate was not submitted for agreement as required in the planning permission.  The original Management Company set up by the developer has since been dissolved.

The developer informed the Council in 2004 that Allied Property Management Ltd. had been appointed to take charge of the management and maintenance of the estate, and that Allied Property Management Ltd. were to write to the residents advising them of same. 
Allied Property Management Ltd. have informed the Council that they wrote to the residents of Edenbrook Manor outlining the services which the company provided and proposing that a meeting be held to discuss same. This meeting was to set in train the process for drawing up a new management agreement for the maintenance and upkeep  of the estate.

 Allied Property Management Ltd. state that they received no response to this correspondence.
The responsibility for all matters relating to the maintenance of this estate at present rests with the developer pending the setting up of a Management Company.

